STINCHCOMBE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 

THURSDAY 12TH NOVEMBER 2015 AT 7.30PM 

IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present




In Attendance
Mrs M. Shaw (Chair)



Mrs P. Wride (District Councillor) (until 9.15)


Mr D. Leggate (Vice Chair)
                        Ms L. Reeves 
(District Councillor, Wotton-under-

Ms S. Guy (Parish Councillor)






Edge) (until 9.15)

Mr J. Carbone (Parish Councillor)

Mr G. Hillman (Parish Councillor)

Mrs N. Bradley (Clerk)

Mrs Shaw opened the meeting and welcomed Cllrs Wride and Reeves




1)   Apologies
Dr J. Cordwell (County Councillor) 

Mr J. Sant (Resident)

2)   DPI Declarations and Dispensations

Mr Carbone declared an interest in Planning applications  S.15/2463 & S.15/2464 and agreed to absent himself from discussion on them. (129/15)
3)   Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting Held on  8th October 2015 

Acceptance of the minutes was proposed by Mr Leggate, seconded by Mr Carbone and carried unanimously. They were were duly accepted and signed. (130/15)

4)   Matters Arising from the Minutes
      -  Work on the Fountain is complete and looks very good. Mrs Wride has donated £25 towards 

          the cost for which the Council is very grateful. (131/15) 
      -  Replacement of the post on Oldhill Lane is ongoing.    Action Mrs Shaw. (132/15)
      -  Registration of the Village Green is ongoing. Mr Hillman has spoken to a lawyer at   

         GCC and hopes to have an application ready to submit to Mr Penley for approval before 

         Christmas. Action Mr Hillman. (133/15)

      -  The Bownace Woods footpath application was discussed by GCC on 30th October where it 

         was recommended that the application be retracted. This cannot be made official until the    

         relevant officer returns from sick leave. It was noted that original footpath application (and   

         therefore also  the application for retraction)  was made by private individuals and that the 

         Parish Council was not actively involved in either  process.(134/15)

      -  Enquiries into correct valuation of assets are ongoing. Action Clerk. (135/15)
 5)   Reports by County and District Councillors
Cllrs Wride's and Cordwell's reports are both attached. (136/15)
6)   Planning Matters
     New since last meeting
     - S.15/2572, 5 The Buildings, Apple Tree - Cut back limbs overhanging garden of number 6 by   

       between 2m and 4m. Prune crown to reset and balance tree by no more than 2m. There were no 

       comments on this application. (137/15)
     - S.15/2463 & S.15/2464, Piers Court, internal alterations to routes between kitchen and "Piers  

       Cottage" Reglazing of half of formerly blind window Removal of secondary partitions, floor  

       and stair to "Piers Cottage" Installation of new stair and gallery to "Piers Cottage" Removal of 

       modern lean-to extension and well head Construction of new Cotswold stone and Cotswold 

       stone slate extension to form Utility Room. Mr Carbone left the room while this application 

       was discussed. As this is a resubmission of a 2012 application and nothing has changed since  

       then, it was agreed to uphold the Council's previous decision to support it and to re-post the 

       original comment on the SDC website. Action Clerk. (138/15) 
     - S.15/2361, Overend Cottage, retrospective building consent for repair work to the kitchen and 

       utility room extension/roof . There were no comments on this application.(139/15)
    Still undecided
     - S.15/2281 & S.15/2282, Court Barn, Stinchcombe, proposed store and gazebo. (140/15)
    -  S.15/2314, 2 The Buildings, T1 (unidentified) - removal. T2 Beech - brought down in height to   
       1.8m. H1 Beech - reduced to 1.8m. (141/15)
    Decided since last meeting
      -  S.15/2369, Orchard Byre, Black Walnut – fell. Approved. (142/15) 
There was some discussion with Mrs Wride regarding SDC's attitude to  comments made on the Planning  website but no conclusions were reached and it was agreed to discuss the PC's own planning policy at the next meeting. (143/15) 
7)   Footpaths

There were no issues regarding footpaths.
8)   Highways
There were no issues regarding Highways.
9)   Facilities
There were no issues regarding facilities that have not been dealt with elsewhere in these minutes.
10) Community Safety
The Community Speedwatch meeting has been delayed due to unavailability of the monitoring equipment. Monitoring should now take place in the last two weeks of November with a follow-up meeting in December. Mrs Shaw has emailed PC Treble to remind him that the original arrangement was for the equipment to be moved directly from the Street to Taits Hill Road. (144/15)
11)  Financial Matters
The Statement of Payments and Receipts for October was signed by the Chair and  Mr Leggate. (145/15)  

Authorisation of payment of £33.60 for subscription to Parish Online, £200 SDC's Neighbourhood Warden Scheme and £252.35 for the Clerk's salary was proposed by Ms Guy seconded by Mr Leggate and carried unanimously. (146/15)                                                                    
12)  Correspondence
There was no correspondence that has not been dealt with elsewhere in these minutes.
13)  Councillors' Reports
Mr  Leggate attended a GAPTC training course for new councillors which he found very useful and interesting. He passed on copies of the handouts to the rest of the council. During the course it emerged that our Standing Orders are somewhat out of date and it was agreed to look at amending them in the New Year. (147/15)  
Mrs Shaw was unable to attend a meeting of Stinchcombe Hill Trust but has a copy of the minutes. There were no issues of concern to the Council. (148/15)
14) Welcome Pack
Updating of the Welcome Pack is ongoing. Action Mrs Shaw. (149/15)
15)  Dates of Next Meetings
Thursday 10th December 7.00pm.
The meeting closed at 9.30pm.

District Councillor's Report November 2015
Good news Draft Strategy has been approved by the planning inspector 11,400 houses expected to be built over next 10 +years 5 year land supply sorted so should stop unnecessary development in the District planning hierarchy also sorted so no more major development expected in the parishes. SDC will be having a special meeting to approve strategy Thursday 19& November.

Bad news re Actrees Farm very surprised that the planning committee would accept 3 solar farms in one parish in spite of having an approved design statement etc. Interesting to note what a certain Councillor thought of Alkington very disrespectful to my ward members.

No alteration to the decision re ward boundaries.

Transport Bus meeting at Cam very poorly attended but very lively meeting. Have included some consultation leaflets. Please comment either online or via the leaflets. Park & Ride car parks an idea was mooted to use the Park & Ride at Waterwells and Arle Court Cheltenham as a hub-connection for other bus routes interesting idea also to improve the service from Cam Station.

Devolution have emailed Clerks with the Q& A that councillors have discussed re the proposed devolution main objective is to improve planning of integrated services ie hospitals care services, emergency services. Planning between other Districts etc and more control of budgets.

Berkeley Green College open day this Saturday 10.00-2.00 please visit the site and see what you can do with an old Nuclear site.

Joint Cluster meeting 18ft November Ebley Mill - Gloucestershire Highways. Careline, Senior Neighbourhood Warden. Environmental protection. A very interesting Agenda. Please go.
Report on County Council Matters to Stinchcombe Parish Council 

12th November 2015
Consultation on Public Transport, Community Transport and Concessionary Fares Review 
This is running until 4th January. Full details of the consultation can be found at: www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/fundedtransport  The results will be considered by Cabinet in February.


In the first ten days 200 replies were received, many to the website which is the method the County Council prefers. It deals with much more than county council subsidised bus services, including community transport, concessionary bus passes and park & ride.

A drop-in event was held in Dursley on 29th October. Ten evening stakeholder workshop events are being held. The nearest ones are at Cam Parish Council on Tuesday 10th November (before your meeting date) and at Wotton Civic Centre on Wednesday 18th November, both from 18:30 to 20:30 hrs. The Wotton one clashes with yours on speed measurements. 
Service 88
There are proposals for this Bristol – Dursley bus service:

Option 1: minor changes to the timetable to improve reliability and co-ordinate with other services

Option 2: rework the timetable to provide better service integration with trains from Cam & Dursley station and buses to and from Gloucester and Stroud.  

Service 87
Members will also be aware that, without warning Gloucestershire County Council, South Gloucestershire Council decided to terminate bus service 87 at Wotton rather than Dursley from 2nd November which has knock-on effects for intended consultation options for services 87 and 201. The County Council has now secured a replacement service which has been given the number 60 under a six month contract.    

Fire & Rescue: Future Service Provision
This consultation started on 1st October and also runs to 4th January. The questionnaire can be completed on paper and returned to the fire station or the library or can be completed on line at www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/consultglosfire where further information can be found, including the outcomes from the earlier consultation on the Integrated Risk Management Plan, 2015-2018. 
Gloucestershire County Council Local Transport Plan Review
Parish councils have been advised that consultation on this final phase of the LTP review process will run from 20th November to 5th February. This is interesting in that the council’s Cabinet will not authorise the consultation until 11th November!


Thirteen documents will be consulted on: an overarching strategy, six transport model policy documents, including rail, and six “Connecting Places” delivery strategies, one of which is for the Stroud area. The final plan is expected to be approved by the County Council next June. 
Javelin Park 
A decision by the Information Commissioner in response to a Freedom of Information request by a local resident requires the County Council to disclose the details of the contract for Javelin Park by 12th November. The Cabinet Member, Cllr. Ray Theodoulou, says the County Council will appeal against the decision. Many members of the council, who have never seen the contract, have been asking for these details to be revealed for a long time. On Wednesday 11th November (“yesterday”) the Cabinet will be asked to approve a £17M one-off financial contribution from the council’s reserves to mitigate the increased project cost caused by the delay in the facility coming in to service from 2016 to 2019. The report likens this to reducing a householder’s mortgage repayments by making a lump sum contribution.   

County Council Solar Power Proposals 
At its meeting on 23rd October the County Council agreed, with UKIP members abstaining, to request the Secretary of State for Energy and Climate Change that any intended changes to subsidies on solar power do not put at risk public sector/community led schemes such as the ones proposed for the county council estate, which require much longer to develop but which have a much greater social return.    
Meanwhile, the County Council is to carry out long overdue weatherproofing and modernisation of the Shire Hall complex. This will include the integration of pv solar panels into the roof of Shire Hall and the Bearland building using £1M of a Government regeneration grant. The police are vacating their part of the Bearland building and this will be taken over as County Council offices by staff relocated from other parts of the current Shire Hall complex which will be demolished and redeveloped as part of the regeneration of the Quayside and Blackfriars area of the city, also using Government regeneration funding.    
Other motions at the October County Council meeting
EU Referendum
The council agreed to set up a cross-party task group “to establish and identify the social, economic and cultural benefits and disadvantages that membership of the EU has on Gloucestershire” and to make the results available to residents before the referendum.

Magistrates’ Courts
The county council agreed to write to the Lord Chancellor and Secretary of State for Justice demanding that plans to close Gloucester and Stroud Magistrates’ courts be abandoned. The closure would leave Cheltenham Magistrates’ Court as the only one in the county.

Infant Free School Meals
Despite some assurances there was still concern from Lib Dem and Labour members that these may still be under threat in the Government’ autumn spending review. The motion asked the Government to ring-fence this budget for future years. Opposition from Conservatives meant that the motion was lost by 24 to 23 votes.

Fracking
A Labour motion to write to the Secretary of State to remove the licensing areas within Gloucestershire produced a procedural motion from Liberal Democrats to refer the issue to the Environment and Community Scrutiny Committee. This succeeded with Labour voting against and the Conservatives abstaining.  The scrutiny committee met last week and decided that another discussion would take place once a briefing session had been held for all members of the council and officers had prepared a briefing paper on the issue.
John Cordwell

